
 
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 

FOR THE EASTERN DISTRICT OF TEXAS – TYLER DIVISION 
 

AMENDED DIVISIONAL STANDING ORDER 
 REGARDING TYLER COURTHOUSE CLOSURE  

SEPTEMBER 25 - 28, 2020  
 
 

The prior Divisional Standing Order entered earlier today is hereby VACATED.   
 
This Amended Divisional Standing Order responds to recent information that an individual with 
a positive COVID-19 diagnosis worked in the Tyler Courthouse as recently as Wednesday, 
September 23, 2020.  In an abundance of caution and the interest of the health and safety of court 
employees, parties having business with the court, and the public, the Tyler Division District 
Court and Clerk’s Office for the United States District Court for the Eastern District, located at  
211 West Ferguson, Tyler, Texas, is hereby ORDERED CLOSED effective Friday, September 
25, 2020, through Monday, September 28, 2020. 
 
The Clerk’s Offices and Courthouses in Beaumont, Marshall, Lufkin, Plano, Sherman, and 
Texarkana, Texas, are open, subject to limitations outlined in Divisional General Orders. 
Electronic filing in the CM/ECF system remains available. 
 
The Tyler courthouse will reopen on Tuesday, September 29, 2020. 
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SIGNED this 19th day of December, 2011.

So ORDERED and SIGNED this 25th day of September, 2020.

.

____________________________________ 
RODNEY  GILSTRAP
Chief Judge


